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            4/8/2025 
 
El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting 
The BreakRoom, 4131 S Shingle Road, Shingle Springs 
 
Opened:  4:00 PM Adjourned:  4:24 PM 
 
Officers Present:  Dave Longcor, President; Bob St. Amour, Vice President; Sharon Denton, Secretary; Sandra Longcor, 
Treasurer 
 
Board Present:  Doug Becker, David Richter, Charlie Freeland , Chris Modlin, Chad Nelson, Fred Librach; Nick Gonzales, 
Bart Petterle, Tony Garcia 
 
Members/Guests: 7 
 
Quorum:  Yes. 
 
Minutes:   The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to waive the reading and accept the minutes for the 
3/11/2025 meeting as previously emailed to all officers and board of directors. 
 
President’s Report:  Dave reported that there was nothing new to report from our legal counsel or the county’s legal 
counsel in relation to the Club’s lease. 
The parking concerns were handled extremely well at the California Youth Shooting Sports Association/El Dorado Youth 
Trap meet while the United States Practical Shooting Association/El Dorado Practical Shooters match was being 
conducted on April 5, 2025.  Thank you to all participants for helping to make these two matches a success. 
 
Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM):   Bob reported that the ranges are continuing to be run well.  The 
EDPS’ and International Defensive Pistol Association’s (IDPA) matches’ slots have been filled.   
 
There is a need for Range Safety Officers for the Rifle range.  If you know someone or are someone that would like to 
help fill this role, please let Bob know if you are interested. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Ticket sales as of today for the BBQ fundraiser are as follows: 
 
 9 BBQ only 
 2 TRE & BBQ 
 30 PPE & BBQ 
 11 Glock 
 14 Buckmark 
 33 S&W 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  The following are the balances for our accounts as of 2/28/2025: 
 
CHECKING  $  18,503.84 
SAVINGS  $    5,243.06 
EV FUNDS  $    7,036.48 
USPSA  $    7,024.11 
MM  $  51,045.08 
STEEL  $    3,435.78 
IDPA  $    1,564.82 
  
Legal Fees   $ 56,970.35 
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Pistol/Rifle Range RM:  See Vice President’s Report above. 
 

Trap Range RM:  Bart would like to see more people sign up for the Trap Range Experience on May 31, 2025.   
Valerie Engelmann, President of CYSSA, stated that the youth group made $1,438.00 at the competition on May 5, 2025.  
She was pleased to state that all went well at the tournament and that parking did not become an issue. 
Erin Kramer thanked Chris Modlin for his help in loading the trap houses. 
 
Old Business:  The Gun Club’s BBQ and Performance Pistol Experience and Trap Range Experience Fundraising event is 
on May 31, 2025, the experiences will be from 8A-Noon at the ranges and the BBQ and Gun Raffle will be at the Elks 
Lodge, 3821 Quest Ct, Shingle Springs, CA from Noon to 4:00 P.M. 
 
David R asked if it would be possible to move the monthly meetings to the second Wednesday of the month.  It was the 
consensus of the Board that the monthly meetings remain on the second Tuesday of the month. 
 
New Business:  Laura Parker of the El Dorado County Chapter of the A Girl and A Gun would like to display a banner at 
the Lower Range.  The motion was made, seconded and voted 6 Yes, 3 No, and 4 abstained, to allow the El Dorado 
County Chapter of A Girl and A Gun banner to be put up at the Lower Range with the stipulation that if too many 
banners become a problem – all banners come down.  Motion passed. 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.  Thanks to all attendees for coming to the meeting. 
 
Next meeting:   5/13/2025, 4:00 PM SHARP.  Location:  The BreakRoom, Shingle Springs. 


